
To: Bruce Martin, DCAPT 
From: Greg Schaefer, DSO-PB 
Subject: Board Report 
Date: 15 May 2021 
 
Dear Bruce, 
I apologize for the tardiness of my report; don't have much to share. The Publications 
staff is hard at work bringing some organization to the Northwind, and preparing for our 
next issue. 
Peace and all good. 
Greg 
 


